

Newlyn Pier and Harbour Advisory Board. Meeting of the Advisory Board held at 2.30 pm on 18 August 2023 in the Newlyn Harbour Commission office.

In attendance: 
Paul Durkin (PD) Chair
Tony Pearce (TP)
Tom McClure (TMcC)
Simon Cadman (SC)
Nigel Davis (NDa)
John Lambourn
Nick Howell

1. Apologies received from: Sue Bosworth; Laurence Hartwell; Richard Adams; Jonathan Poynter; Peter Channon.

2. Declarations of Interest: None. 

3. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the meeting on 21 July were approved and signed by the Chair.

4. Matters arising: To consider any matters arising from the minutes not elsewhere on the Agenda.  

Operational Matters
There are still concerns that there is insufficient communication regarding the on-going resolution of issues raised by harbour users despite this being raised with Commissioners in several meetings, and also about staffing levels to address this.  PD to speak with the Chairman of the Commission.

Auction
Concern was expressed by all as to the lack of progress in finalising this.  This included what input had been given to the AB’s response to the Commission’s request for its views on the type of performance measures that should be included in the contract.  These had been forwarded some time ago as “The Perfect Landing” and “The Perfect Sale”.  Given the uncertainty, the question was asked as to whether there is a “Plan B” if the current negotiations fail.  Consideration of setting up an arms-length company to the Commission to run the auction (similar to Brixham) might be an option.  PD to raise at the next Commissioners meeting.

5. Commissioners Meeting

Celtic Sea Offshore Wind
PD reported that there had been a presentation at the meeting where current plans had been outlined.  The AB acknowledged the potential impact on fishing. It was believed that this was likely to be more detrimental to Irish boats but that it needed to be raised as a matter of concern should the area affected grow.  There was agreement that there was an opportunity for Newlyn to benefit from the project and support for the Chairman of the Commission’s message that Newlyn wanted to be involved.

WSP Report
NH gave a summary of the WSP report including the likely cost of a breakwater.  The immediate issue is with plans for the South Pier.  Further discussions are to be held on the wider project including the Quarry.  The AB agreed that the planned subgroup to help move matters forward should be convened as soon as possible and the AB is willing to provide help with this.

Resource Centre
It was acknowledged that the public consultation had taken place but that there were concerns over the timing and whether funding would still be in place.

Harbour Parking
PD reported of the concerns of the fishermen about the lack of parking when they needed to go to sea and the knock-on effect this was having on them getting to sea on time.  The Commission proposal that the current car park should be restricted to the fishing community was supported unanimously.

6. AB Membership and Deputy Chair

The position of Deputy Chair to replace Nick Howell was discussed.  John Lambourn was proposed and when he accepted, was unanimously appointed to the position.  

PD confirmed that the Commission appoints members to the AB and that the Commission was happy that we advertise for new members.  It was agreed that we would seek to appoint up to three new members and that this should follow due process and properly advertise for positions and that interviews should take place. The Commission had suggested that Julian Harvey should be considered as a member of the AB.  He had been interviewed for the role of Commissioner and they thought that he would be a good candidate for the AB.  He will be advised to apply.  PD to contact the Harbour Master to obtain the advertisement for the recent appointment of new Commissioners and amend that accordingly for appointment of new members of the AB. 

7. The Big Tide
NH reported that this had been postponed until March 2024 as there was insufficient time to properly organise.

8. AOB 

Removal of hulks
Much appreciation was expressed on the removal of the hulks from the old harbour and how well it had been achieved over a weekend.  As prevention is a better way to avoid this re-occurring, it was suggested whether insurance cover for recovery should be a consideration for mooring.  PD to raise at the next Commissioners meeting.

Invitations
JL asked that we invite representatives of Celtic Sea Offshore Wind to present inrelation to “events” in the Old Harbour.  He will progress this.
JL also asked that we invite Paul Wickes to one of our next meetings.  JL to forward contact details to PD to extend the invitation or to do so in his capacity as deputy chair.

The next meeting will be on Friday 15 September at 2.30pm.

The meeting finished at 4.00pm.



